23" December, 2013

WAYFORWARD COMMITTEE

Reference to the Way Forward Committee meeting held on 21% October, 2013 at 11:30 Hrs in
Conference Room No. 2 PIA Head Office regarding crew meals and Minute -1, dated 1* November, 2013
as approved by Chairman PIAC; the following was also recommended: '

Meal service for crew were reduced at par with B/C pax and - number of meals provided/served
to Cockpit Crew were reduced from 29000 to 23000 meals per month. These meals were only those
which were not utilized by the crew and was going waste e.g:- on 04 sector ATR flight. Lunch, Hot
snacks, dinner and again hot snacks were provided and out of 04 services provided. Crew was utilizing
only 02 services and rest 02 were going waste. Therefore against 02 services light snacks were proposed.

Capt. Sohail Baluch President PALPA requested that this practice should be on trial basis for the crew

and is subject to change and the further requested that meals for Cockpit Crew of their choice on their
respective flights should be provided.

General Manager (Food Services) offered different menus for Cockpit Crew to choose and inform the
Food Services Department 10 hours before the departure of their respective flights.

In order to provide time to facilitate the Cockpit Crew of their choice of meals. General Manager (Food
Services) said that the different menus for Cockpit Crew and email address will be provided to PALPA.
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